
 

 

 

 

 

File No.: 3253.00 
Licence No.: 1645 R5 
 September 28, 2020 
Marcus Smith  
Senior Environmental Specialist  
Manitoba Hydro 
360 Portage Avenue  
Winnipeg MB  R3C 0G8 
 

Re: Selkirk Generating Station – Alteration to CEMS Audit and RATA Tests  
 
Dear Marcus Smith: 
 

Thank you for the letter dated September 9, 2020 in which you requested 
exemption from the annual and biannual tests required to perform Continuous Emission 
Monitoring Systems(CEMS) audits and the Relative Accuracy Test Audit (RATA). You 
have indicated that both Units at the Selkirk Generating Station have ceased operation 
with the anticipated complete shut down of the facility to generate power by January 
2021. Your request has been accepted as a Notice of Alteration.  
 

I have reviewed your alteration request and concluded that the 
environmental effects of the proposed alteration will be insignificant, and, therefore, in 
accordance with Section 14(2) of The Environment Act your alteration is approved as 
described in the September 9, 2020 Notice of Alteration. This approval will be 
conditional on the submission of a decomissioning plan to the Director within one year 
of the complete closure of the facility. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Eshetu 

Beshada, Environmental Engineer, Manitoba Conservation and Climate, at 
Eshetu.Beshada@gov.mb.ca or 204-250-1932. 
 

Yours sincerely,  
 
Original Signed By 
 

    Shannon Kohler, Director 
    Environment Act 

 
cc. Yvonne Hawryluik, Tyler Kneeshaw - Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  
 Eshetu Beshada - Environmental Approvals  
 Public Registry 

Environmental Stewardship Divison 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
1007 Century St. Winnipeg MB  R3H 0W4 
T 204-945-8321   F 204-945-5229 
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